Research Riders Meeting
August 19, 2010

Chunkys Burgers on Callaghan
Scott Mullin, Research Riders President, called the meeting to order at 6:17 PM.

There were 9 members and one family memberspresent at the Chunkys burger joint on Callaghan.

The minutes of the last meeting were accepted and approved. Motioned to accept by Mark Griffin 2nd Dwaine Smith.

Treasurers Report:

We have a balance of $470.91.  It is time to collect dues.  Dues are $5.00.  Patches are available if anyone needs one.  They are $6.00 each.

Old Business:

Road Captain’s Report:  The recent ride (07/23/10) to the Old Train Tunnel  Bat Cave area lead by Steve Clay  was a good one.  The ride report was sent out, but in detailed summary, 6 bikes left the SwRI cafeteria parking lot and met up with 4 more bikes in the Grey Forest/ IH-10 Scenic loop area.   From the Valero station there, we rode through Boerne, took the Sisterdale Road North to FM473 West.  We came upon road construction on 473 (unpaved and dusty conditions) but all made it through.  We then took Old Number 9 road north to Alamo Springs café, where we ate, enjoyed beverages and camaraderie.  The group walked down the bat viewing area where the bats started to emerge around 9 pm.  Most of them were coming out the other end of the tunnel so it wasn’t spectacular but still enjoyable to watch.  After about 20 minutes, we hopped on the bikes and headed towards Comfort and took I-10 back to San Antonio.
James Mathis gave a quick report on his portion of the Great Northwest Adventure ride planned by Art, which is now about 2 weeks underway.  Four bikes including Art Nicholls, Andy Vyverman, Steve Clay, and James Mathis + Liz Hanna as a passenger met at the Jims on 1604/Bandera Rd around 4:00 AM Saturday August 7th.  Scott Mullin and a few other friends also showed up to document our departure and see us off.  It was a good ride the first day, getting pretty hot in the afternoon.  We rolled into Boise City OK, about 630 miles later that day, and around 6 pm..ish.  The second day, the group separated with Art, Andy and Steve leaving early Sunday morning for Rapid City, while James and Liz had to sleep in a little longer to recover.  The second day was cooler, and about 600 miles later we hit rapid city around 10:30 pm where we again met up with Art, Steve and Andy in Rapid City, SD, who beat us there by a couple of hours.  Monday was spent at the Sturgis Bike rally…a must see at least once…thousands and thousands of bikes, interesting people and vendors etc.  Tuesday was spent riding the Black Hills, going through Custer State Park, visiting Crazy Horse memorial and Mt. Rushmore memorial.  Beautiful scenery and great roads with hairpin turns, sharp elevation changes, one lane tunnels and pigtail bridges, all enjoyed with about 10,000+ other motorcycles.  The group split back up on Wednesday, with Art, Andy and Steve continuing their journey, headed for their next stop in Billings, MT.  We headed back through Wyoming, Colorado and New Mexico.  Their ride ended at 2,100 miles in Raton, NM, after the rear tire on my bike had an issue (tread wore down due to a horribly designed license plate bracket) while hitting large bumps in a construction zone along I-25.  After a slight change in plans (bike now riding in the Uhaul), we made it back after a stop in Carlsbad, NM to see the caverns.  
The Landmark game continues…no one has found Dustin’s Landmark yet.  The last clue was it is on a highway that connects 3 towns within 10 miles, and it’s in Medina county.  Possibly another clue coming soon….but you better hurry because at least one member present at the meeting knows exactly where it is, just hasn’t made it there yet for the photo!

There was a discussion about the next ride…planned by Dwaine and Scott.  This will be a ride to Guadalupe State Park via routes not yet known.  The ride will start at 9:00 am somewhere.  Details will follow very soon.
Bylaw Changes.

By-law changes – In June Steve Clay brought up that the bylaws are unclear as to how to handle inactive associate members and that could prevent the group from accepting new Assoc. Members in time due to the 2:1 ratio rule mandated by the RRA.  A motion to make a change to Article 2 was made.  Scott appointed a committee which included the officers plus Mark Griffin and Bob Burrahm.  Bob Burrahm took the bylaws and formatted them to be better understood, including definitions to better explain RRA vs. Non RRA members and added a line to allow the voting membership to vote each August on all Non RRA (formerly Associate) members based on their activity of the past year. This will ensure that the 2:1 ratio is always maintained.  The written changes were reviewed by the attending voting members at the July meeting.  A motion was made by Mark Griffin and seconded by Don Moravits to present the changes to the voting members for review and a majority vote to accept.  We had 14 proxy votes collected, and counting votes by members present, we had a total of 18 yes votes and zero Nays.  Therefore the changes to the Bylaws are now officially accepted.

Officer Elections.

The nominations committee of Mark Griffin and Don Moravits assembled the following names to be officers next year:

President – Scott Mullin

Vice-Pres – Mark Griffin

Treasurer – Sandra Meckel

Secretary – James Mathis
Sr. Rd. Capt. – Louis Preciado

There were no additional nominations at the meeting.  Dwaine Smith motioned to accept the slate of officers as written, and a second by Daniel Garcia was received.  All present members were in favor so next year’s officers/positions appear above.  Congrats to all! 

NEW BUSINESS:

We are coming up on the time we normally hold the annual picnic.  Two dates are proposed: Sept 18, and Sept 25.  Scott will send out a note so members can vote on a preferred date.  It is unknown at this time what the ride route will be, but we plan on holding the picnic portion at SwRI where we will have bike games and food.  Details will follow.
Landmark game.  As an incentive for participants in the Landmark game, Scott motioned to purchase 7 gas cards valued at $15.00 each.  The card would be awarded to whoever finds the landmark first and sends the photo to document; however a member can only receive 2 cards per year.  Greg Rawson seconded the motion.  All present were in favor.  Sandra will purchase the cards.
Other Activities:
Email received from Robin Rutledge in Contracts about the “Horses & Hawgs” ride to raise money for Cancer Research.  This is a trail ride put on by the Medina County Riders (Horses that is..).  This year a separate motorcycle route will be added.  The members at the meeting thought it would be good for some of us to participate if we can, then make a decision if we should make a separate/additional donation as a group.
Mark Griffin brought up several other activities and mentioned that his last posting of the motorcycle events included July and August which is why we have not seen another one recently.  The other events were:  Next weekend August 28th there is a Fischer House Fundraiser at the Shade Tree saloon in Spring Branch, Tx from 12:00 to 5:00pm.  This is partly sponsored by the Hill Country Phantoms MC.  Plates and entry into raffle is $10.00.  Also worth noting is the 5th Annual Ride for Troops that starts at Caliente Harley and ends up at Texas Pride.  This is believed to be happening on the 28th as well.  Note these are two separate events.  Contact Mark for additional details.

There was a motion to adjourn by Greg Rawson, second by Mark Griffin.

The meeting concluded at 7:05 pm.

Next Meeting on September 9th.  B71 Conference room at 12:00 – 1:00 pm  

